[bookmark: _GoBack]MAD RIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Regular Session – December 4, 2023

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, December 4, 2023, at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the Mad River You Tube platform.
Present:   Trustees Robert McClure III, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:35 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the November 20, 2023 regular session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief John Heath stated the department has 1,696 calls for service in 2023, 78 since the last meeting for an average of 5.01 calls per day. Mutual aid received of 1 (64 YTD) and mutual aid given 3 (111 YTD) since the last meeting. The department did not have any significant calls recently and there is no update on the Rescue truck.  The Santa Parade will be 12/8/23 starting at 6 pm and 12/9/23 starting at 5 pm. The route maps will be released on social media. Chief reminded the residents with live Christmas trees to keep them watered to prevent possible fire issues. The new truck to be used as a brush truck has been delivered.  John is obtaining quotes to upfit the vehicle. 

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Conner stated the bucket truck is in the shop for a hydraulic leak again. The rental loader will be delivered this week and the road salt will be ordered.  The back side of the ditches have been mowed now that the crops have been harvested. The salt trucks are ready for service and the department is going to obtain some cold patch to start patching pot holes in the township. Don said the mulching of leaves is almost complete in the cemetery. They have been averaging 2 funerals a week.  Don asked if the tree in front of the columbarium can be removed and also if the Vietnam Memorial from the Greenon Schools could be placed in the mulch behind it. 

Sheriff Deputy	 
Trustee Young read the report from Deputy Brandon Baldwin. Brandon reported 19 calls for service, 3 arrests, 2 traffic stops, 4 assists of other departments, 31 business checks, 55 citizen contacts and 747 miles placed on the cruiser from November 20 to December 4, 2023. Deputies and Detectives served a search warrant on Rebert Pike last week and recovered multiple stolen items and arrested 3 suspects. Business checks in the township are up due to the increase in thefts during the holiday season. On December 2, several thefts from vehicles occurred in the county as well as the township. The investigation is ongoing and the suspects are believed to be from Montgomery County with a lengthy criminal history. Brandon reminded the township residents to always lock their vehicles and not to leave valuables inside. He also reminded the public to make sure surveillance cameras are operational as that aids in the investigations. Brandon was named a team leader for the Clark County Special Operations Team.

Hustead Fire
Trustee Young noted that Chief Matt Hirtzinger reported the tanker was fixed and was being tested for leaks. The configuration on the overflow system was redesigned to hopefully eliminate any issues.  

Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.
Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign, the latest credit card statements for Trustee Pettit to sign. He also noted a need for a resolution of necessity for the renewal of the road special levy in order to start the process to get the renewal on the March 19, 2024 primary ballot. Don O’Conner asked if he could be paid for 200 hours of unused vacation time.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Young noted the old air packs and bottles had been separated out and Hustead has what they need at this time.  The extras are now available to be placed on Govdeals for sale.

Trustee McClure asked if there was an update on the CemSites program to map out the cemetery. Don noted an issue with one of the sections of the cemetery and how it was laid out.  Don would like CemSites to come for a site visit to help with the mapping.


NEW BUSINESS
Trustee McClure moved to pay out Don O’Connor for 200 hours of accrued vacation time. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0.  (Resolution 2023-025)

Trustee McClure moved to award A & B Asphalt with the OPWC paving project of Southern Vista with a project cost of $262,453.33. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2023-026)

Trustee McClure made a resolution of necessity requesting certification from the county auditor for the purpose of placing a renewal of an existing levy of 1.70 mills outside of ten mills on the residents of Mad River Township (excluding the Village of Enon), for the purpose of general construction, reconstruction, resurfacing, and repair of streets, roads and bridges pursuant to Revised Code Section 5705.19 (G) to be placed on the March 19, 2024 ballot for the tax years 2024, 2025, 2026, 2027 and 2028. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2023-027)
Trustees received an updated quote on a new large dump/plow truck. The newest truck is a 2017 and the older trucks are 1990s.  The new truck outfitted with a plow package is in the $220,000 - $250,000. There was discussion about the possibility of looking for a used bucket truck and/or loader to update the aging equipment.
AUDIENCE COMMENTS
None

At 8:32pm, Trustee McClure moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0.
